
COUNCIL – 24 JULY 2024 
 
PUBLIC QUESTIONS 
 
Question 1 

 

Carl Warnell to ask Cllr Vicky Glover-
Ward, the Executive Member for 
Planning and Growth 

Given the incoming government's reallocation of 10 hectares of Green 
Belt in East Herts as "grey belt" what are the parcels of land in East 
Herts affected and how does this affect planning policy? 
Response from Councillor Vicky Glover-Ward 

The Government has not yet formally defined ‘Grey Belt’. It is 
anticipated that this definition will be set out in a revised National 
Planning Policy Framework (NPPF) which is expected to be published 
for consultation by the end of July. 

Only once a definition has been agreed will the Council be in a position 
to review whether or not it can accommodate any development on 
‘Grey Belt’ land. 
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